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June 19, 2003

Dr. Sharen Ford

Permanency Manager, Child Welfare Services

Colorado Department of Human Services
1575 Sherman Street
Denver, CO 80203-1714
Dear Sharen:

Several persons have mentioned to COCAF the existence of a ‘rate-setting committee’ that is meeting to evaluate county adoption subsidy programs; we would be very interested in participating on this committee.  We realize that the formation of this type of a group is a necessary result of the budget crisis, and that county departments of human and social services will need to assess all of their child welfare programs.  We are also hoping that our request for involvement would not be viewed as adversarial, since most of us on the COCAF Board and Advisory Board have adopted our children through foster care, and we continue to be involved with our county departments. 

We believe that our perspective as advocates for Colorado’s foster-adopt, kin, and adoptive families should be an important component of the subsidy program evaluation, and should be included in any decisions that are made by the rate-setting committee with respect to the county subsidy programs.  Families generally do not adopt for monetary reasons, but it often appears that counties determine subsidy rates based only on this factor; therefore, both county and family perspectives should be included in evaluating the subsidy rate-setting process.  We are hopeful that, if invited to do so, COCAF’s participation on the committee with facilitate any changes to the subsidy program that may be recommended by the rate-setting committee.  

Please contact me at your earliest convenience regarding COCAF’ participation on this committee.  Thank you for your time on this matter.

Sincerely,

Deborah Cave

President, COCAF

303.412.4911 (w)

cocafcave@yahoo.com

cc: Jane Beveridge, Director, Child Welfare Services
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